BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – MAY 2010

We are delighted to send our warmest congratulations to Dr Steffes who gave birth to a beautiful son, James Alexander on 21st February.   Her maternity leave replacement Dr Williams, has left to take up a permanent position nearer her home and we welcome Dr Lauren Naisbit in her place.

Patients will have received a letter from the NHS advising them at some, as yet undisclosed time in the future; their records will be entered on an NHS database enabling doctors throughout the UK to access this information, if for example you fell ill on holiday.  There is provision to opt out of this scheme and those wishing to do so should collect and complete the relevant form from the Surgery -alternatively, it can be downloaded.

Next an annual reminder for those going on exotic holidays this year.   Please consult your doctor about vaccinations well ahead of time so that they can be ordered in advance – this includes those needing Yellow Fever vaccinations for destinations like Africa.

So far the response to join in the Expert Patient Programme has been muted.  If you do suffer from a chronic illness, it can really be of long-lasting benefit so do please consider the opportunity of joining.

The Enhanced Service for Carers has also had a slow start, so if you haven’t already, do make yourself known to Wilma in Reception who will register you and ensure you receive the full support and information you need.
From the money raised by Shirley Wimbleton from the bookstall, we have brought a much needed new wheelchair for the Surgery.  Our thanks to all those who support it.

At a meeting of the Hunts patient Congress we had a presentation from the new providers of Out of Hours Care, Urgent Care Cambridge (UCC).  HuntsDoc who, for the past 4 years has so successfully and efficiently delivered this service no longer does.  From 
6th April the contract has been awarded to UCC a not-for-profit group of doctors whose area now encompasses Cambridge City, South and East Cambridgeshire and Fenland.   Why this change was necessary defeats me, there can be no economy of scale and local doctors with local knowledge are essential.  We were assured they are working hard to recruit from and communicate closely with local GPs.  Since the enlargement of our PCT I have observed with dismay the degradation of local medical services and this appears to be yet another example of the current obsession with BIG. 

I went to a Hinchingbrooke Hospital Stakeholder meeting as a member of the public on 25 February.  There appears to be an acceptance it is going to happen, we were told there was no Plan B.  Three public sector bidders were confirmed in late March and go forward to the next stage which means that by 24 May each will be required to deliver robust and very detailed plans about how they will provide a secure, safe, sustainable  and financially viable service for patients and staff at Hinchingbrooke Hospital.   None of the bidders has run a hospital before and there remains the debt – and a General Election! 
Sue Paul. 

